Freedom of Information Act 2000 – survey of care practices & management at Leicester Care Homes
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 
You asked:
I note that a survey of care practices & management at eight Leicester care homes, Leicester City Council, was commissioned in 2011/12 by Ms Kim Curry, former Strategic Director Adults & Communities, Leicester City Council.

Further, I note that Ms Curry was subsequently suspended by Leicester City Council around the time that the outcomes of the survey were known by Leicester City Council.

I have been unable to find details of the above despite my belief that the disclosure of information relating to both matters is in the public interest. 

Given the nature of Ms Curry's role and the impact that this had on the general public and the wider UK care community: 

1. Please confirm where the public may find/view details of the said review and its findings.

Answer: The review was for internal use only and the findings were not made public. 

2. Please supply a copy of the published review and findings.

The review and findings were not published and therefore no such publication exists.  This letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

3. Please confirm the circumstances that led to the suspension of Ms Curry.

4. Please confirm whether Ms Curry resigned or if she was dismissed. 

In respect of Qs3 and 4 above, it is judged to be exempt from release under Section 40(2) of the FOI Act as the information constitutes personal data as defined under the Data Protection Act 2018 (DPA).

Where such information is requested for disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the FOI Act must be considered) a consideration must be made as to whether this would breach Data Protection Principles. 

Here, the Council judges that disclosure to the wider world would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful & transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, explicit and legitimate purposes. 

We can confirm the survey that you mention and the departure of Ms Curry were not linked events.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

